HADCO
Board Meeting Minutes

September 24, 2020
PLACE:  Myers Center
TIME:    12:42 p.m.



 
ATTENDEES: Jeff Cooley, Mike Baker, Jerry Griese, Chris Spens, Janeal Kohler & Jamie Ambrosini. 
READING & APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: 
Commissioner Baker motioned to approve the minutes from the July 23, 2020 meeting. Commissioner Griese seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. No August 2020 meeting.
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: Mrs. Kohler presented the August 2020 Operating Statements. Mrs. Kohler stated the AMP 1 budget was showing a significant negative balance however there is CFP and COVID funds pending to reduce the shortfall.  Mrs. Kohler stated she was not concerned with balancing by the end of the year. The Section 8 program is doing as expected with some additional COVID funds that will help with increased administrative costs.  Housing Assistance Payments (HAP) costs have increased thus the Section 8 program is under leased for the year.  The Section 8 Program will end the calender year within our HUD budget authority. Next year the program will likely have a shortfall in HAP funding due to the rising costs in rents. 
Discussion was had on market rent increases and new housing developments in Roseburg. Commissioner Baker asked if there was a shortfall in affordable housing in relation to market rate apartments being developed. Janeal explained there is usually a 30% turnover in public housing units each year where families are choosing to move and have been successful finding places. There is still a lot of older housing stock that is not as popular or energy efficient as new housing stock. The market is certainly tight but there has been movement.  The recent fires have made the market even tighter. Jamie added recent tenant protection laws cap rent increases to no more than ten percent each year which has helped slow the increase in rents.  Baker commented on HADCO building more housing.  Mrs. Kohler responded there are feasibility studies pending for developing housing behind the Myers Center in preparation for the long term re-development of the Rosewood Homes. 
Commissioner Baker asked about partnering with another housing developer to help with capacity challenges. Discussion on possible partnerships. Janeal explained HADCO had partnered with ADAPT and NeighborWorks Umpqua earlier that year and hoped to work together again on our future housing development projects. 

Commissioner Cooley asked about the admin building rehab. Janeal responded the progress was slow. A few things had been delayed but had not anticipated major delays when she last updated the Board. The progress has remained slow, if not stagnant. The contractor was out of the office this week so she was unable to give a better update and was rather frustrated.  Discussion was had on liquidated damages. Several projects are slow such as the Blueridge fire claim which has been sitting stagnant since July due to a combination of factors (contractor availability, review processes, COVID related delays, increased pricing). Janeal hoped to have a better update the beginning of the next week. 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  Board Vice Chair election- Janeal explained the Resident Commissioner appointed to the Board had disclosed she was planning on voluntarily giving up her voucher thus she would no longer be eligible for that position. Janeal will work with the County Commissioner to re-fill the position. Ex Commissioner Perry was the Vice Chair thus does the Board want to elect another Vice Chair?  Commissioner Baker nominated Commissioner Griese. Commissioner Spens seconded. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
Resolution #2123- Purchase of a company vehicle- Mrs. Kohler explained we had received some additional funds for COVID related expenses and was requesting to use some of the funds to purchase a vehicle.  There are over 400 inspections back logged due to COVID and another vehicle is needed for staff.  Commissioner Spens asked if HADCO is able to use Oregon Cooperative pricing for vehicles. Mrs. Kohler responded no. Commissioner Baker and Commissioner Spens recommended staff look into it as HADCO should fall under a government entity and qualify for a discount.  Commissioner Baker motioned to approved resolution #2123.  Commissioner Spens seconded. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
ADJOURNED: 1:08 p.m.
